

# The Whale's Tale

Conclave 2016
Sunday Edition



Volume 3, Number 3

Section W-1N, Order of the Arrow

www.sectionw1n.org

#### BREAKING NEWS

2017 SECTION W-1N OFFICERS ELECTED

Last night, the Section met in the hall of democracy to elect the next leader of our great Section. From an array of candidates, three emerged victorious. Pictured at right, from left to right:

\$ECTION CHIEF: KYLE McCAFFREY, Sikhs Mox Lamonti

\$ECTION VICE CHIEF: LEVI CA\$TO, T'kope Kwiskwis

\$ECTION \$ECRETARY: MAC RICHARD\$, Sikhs Mox Lamonti



# Connect with Section W-1N!

Visit our Website:

www.sectionw1n.org

Like Us On Facebook:



Follow Us On Twitter:



#CUinAK



# A Look Ahead...

Sunday Mornina

9:15AM: Interfaith Service (Dan's Palace)

9:15AM: LDS Worship Service (Handicraft)

9:45AM: Closing Show (Dining Hall)

10:45AM: Clean Camp and Departure

11AM: COC Meeting

# **COC Announces Conclave 2017!**

IOIN US AT THE 2017 SECTION W-1N CONCLAVE!

T'Kope Kwiskwis Lodge will host our next gathering!

#### **WATCH THE SECTION WEBSITE**

**AND** 

# **SOCIAL MEDIA FOR**

MORE INFORMATION!

# THANK YOU NANUK LODGE!

The Section and the COC would like to extend a warm thank you to several key players in this year's Conclave.

First off, a huge thank you must go to the Host Lodge, Nanuk, and the members of the Lodge charged with planning the event, including the Lodge Chief, Andrew, and Adviser, Sam, as well as the Host Lodge CVC, Jim, and Adviser Chris for their incredible work putting on this Conclave!

Secondly, massive credit must be extended to the individual staff members of Conclave — everyone from the Host Lodge, from kitchen staff, check-in teams and, campsite guides, to trading post staff and local transportation guides. This event could not have been what it was without each individual staff member! We owe our excellent event all to these individual staff members!

#### Reflections From Mirror Lake

Trip Jackson, 2016 Section W-1N Chief

What a weekend! Two days ago, I tasked you with the mission to enjoy your-selves as much as possible, and to participate in all you can. At this point, I can only hope that you've heeded my words, and made this the best scouting event you've attended to date.

Our theme is "The Circle is Now Complete", which I feel to be a perfect summary of this past year. In our 101<sup>st</sup> year, the first circle truly is complete. The last 100 years have been an incredible base, but now it's time to expand and move on as an order to make this second 'circle' even better than the first.

The past year and a half has truly been an incredible opportunity for me as well as your 2015-2016 Council of Chiefs. I'd like to personally thank every single one of the nearly 200 for attending this year's Conclave, and allowing us to serve you.

# Don't Forget Today's Worship Services!

Don't forget! This morning, we'll be holding our two worship services at 9:15. At Dan's Palace, you will find the interfaith worship service. Members of all faiths are invited to attend this service.

In addition, an LDS-specific service will be held at the Handicraft shelter near the trading post.

At both services, members are encouraged to donate to the World Friendship Fund, which assists scouts and families in need defray certain costs. For more information, see the article in the *Saturday Evening Whale's Tale*.

# The Auction Committee Thanks You!

Mac Richards, Auction CVC

I'd like to extend a huge thank you to everyone who participated in this year's Section Auction! Our donors, our support staff, and our big spenders in our silent and live auctions made them as successful as they were — we raised over \$8500!

The funds you donated to our Auction will go toward funding future Conclave and event scholarships. Everything donated is an investment in the various youth-supporting activities of the great Section W-1N! Thanks again for such a great involvement in this year's Auction.

# From the Editor

Zack Demars, Lead Editor and Communications CVC

I'd like to start by extending a huge thank you to all the attendees of this year's Conclave. I hope you thoroughly enjoyed all of the events, activities, shows, and fellowship that the COC has worked hard to put on this weekend. I know I certainly enjoyed seeing you enjoying yourselves!

I hope *The Whale's Tale* has proved both informative and entertaining for your time here at Conclave. Our team has worked hard to provide only *the best* news and information that you can both enjoy and use. I enjoyed hearing many of your stories this weekend, and I am looking forward to hearing many more at future Conclaves.

See you in Washington!

#### Section W-1N Officers

Section Chief
Trip Jackson

Section Vice Chief
Luke Frost

Section Secretary

Kyle McCaffery

Section Adviser
Steven Johnson

Associate Section Advisers
Ken Devero (ICE)
Mike Gaylord (Program)
Jason Stewart (Finances)

Section Staff Adviser

**Evan Hansen** 

#### The Whale's Tale

The Whale's Tale is the official publication of Section W-1N, Order of the Arrow. It is published quarterly and three times at the annual Conclave.

The mission of The Whale's Tale is to keep all Arrowmen in Western Washington and Alaska advised of upcoming events and other Section News.

All members are encouraged to submit articles for publication.

Editor and Communications CVC

**Zack Demars** 

Photography Team Lead

**Jared Collinge** 

Communications Advisers

Jeff Sendele (Promotions)

Wright McCartney (Publications)